SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT

Commissioners Meeting

October 2011

Manager's Report by Mike Langley						
Financi	al Report by Celeste Lilley					
Water I	Reclamation Facility					
•	Willy suffered a back injury while servicing a fire alarm at the treatment plant on September 9^{th} and is covering from surgery. We're hoping he'll be back at work soon.					
•	SWD has received the final draft of the Wastewater Discharge Permit, now titled "Reclaimed Water Permit," renewal form the Department of Ecology. SWD personnel have been reviewing and preparing comment on that document. The final draft is scheduled to go out for public review and comment in the next two or three weeks. Our in house review incorporates questions of scheduling and budgeting for mandated actions incorporated into the pending permit.					
•	I spoke with Joe Diminzyck, he said he was not quite finished with his work on the O&M manual.					
•	SWD has submitted all the required information for the PWTF application.					
•	I have sent out requests for additional quotes for replacing the control panel for the main lift station. The quotes returned have a very broad range but we do have at least one sound quote that falls within our current budget. My intention remains to complete this work prior to year					

• SWD personnel are communicating with other Water Reclamation Facilities who have been using the type of headworks equipment under consideration for SunLand. All seem to agree that the "Lakeside Raptor Micro Strainer" is the best fit for our installation.

end.

Meter Setters

- Scott is installing meter setters on Medsker Road and Sunrise View Ave.
- A meter setter was installed on the Morgan Residence on Sunland Drive

Consumption Meters

 Readings from our water meters on occupied single family residential lots in SunLand are pending.

Outreach/Funding/Partnerships

• I am planning to attend the Infrastructure Assistance Coordinating Council program in Wenatchee on October 19-21. This is the event where all funding agencies converge and meet with any individuals or entities seeking financial assistance.

Regarding Other Issues

- Olympic Sewer and Drain will be jetting out some problem areas in the sewer collection system.
- Arrow Septic will be pumping out the rocks, grit, and accumulated grease from the main lift station.
- I've submitted new nitrate test samples for analysis from both wells. The results both came back within our historical range of near 2 mg/l.
- The Department of Ecology stated that they need not be contacted regarding additional connections to serve lot 207 in Division 8.
- I've been contacting local well drillers regarding additional monitoring wells for our water reclamation facility.